From The MacDowell Community Council Inc.

Wednesday June 21st 2023

To Whom it may concern
The Mobil Mart located at 10833 West 7 Mile Rd. Detroit MI 48221 is seeking to add a carwash adjacent

to its gas station. After attending some of our Monthly Community Meetings and addressing the
concerns of the community as well as our Board of Directors and Officer's concerns.

Mr. Bilal Jawad has acknowledged those concerns. The community, our Board and Officers support the
construction of the car wash now that the plans have been “adjusted” to have traffic flow inbound and
outbound through the south side of The Home Depot parking lot. One of the concerns was additional

traffic to an already busy corner.
The new plan alleviates that concern and creates greater opportunities for patrons using the carwash

such as pulling over and giving personal detail to our vehicles. The car wash expansion addition, Could
potentially create more jobs for more Detroiter's. Mr. Jawad and his family has been a community
partner for decades and supports the community and our community groups initiatives.

We the community and the MacDowell community Council Inc. Supportthe new plans for construction
of the car wash.

Thank you

MacDowell Community Council Inc.
President

Frederick Brown
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